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President’s Letter 
Change Coming 

When I moved to this state 30 years ago, the Minnesota Genea-
logical Society (MGS) held their annual conferences a few 
blocks from my home.  I attended those gatherings regularly to 
pick up skills and continue the family research I started as a 
Boy Scout.  I remember visiting their library when it was off 
Highway 94 in St. Paul and thinking I was in heaven. 

Then while digging at the Crystal Family History Center one 
day, I met Blanche Krbechek the founding president of the Pol-
ish Genealogical Society of Minnesota (PGSmn).  She encour-
aged me to get involved and I joined the Board.  By then the 
library had moved to Golden Valley.  When Terry Kita was 
Vice President he invited me to take his place as he became 
President. In that position I planned the programs we offered to 
members in the basement meeting room at the library. 

When Terry took a leading role in the MGS, he encouraged me 
to become President of PGSmn.  Over my tenure in this posi-
tion the PGSmn has: moved to the South St. Paul location; 
weathered the change of many key officers; started and main-
tained a presence at the Twin City Polish Festival; revamped its 
website; and maintained its membership in the face of a hobby 
that is becoming increasingly digital and less communal. I have 
given several research talks here and in out state MN.  I have 
published an edition of the newsletter before finding a perma-
nent Editor and I have authored a genealogical column in the 
local Polish language newspaper on behalf of the PGSmn for 
several years. 

In short, I've been involved with organized genealogy, and this 
Society, for a very long time. I need a break. Moving forward, 
things personal and professional just do not allow me to spend 
the time I need to be a good President.  That is why I will ask 
to be replaced at the Annual Meeting in January 2016. 

It has been a pleasure serving you, working with the talented 
and dedicated Board Members, and hopefully making a differ-
ence in the organization.  Anyone interested in being President, 
or joining the Board to support the coming changes should con-
tact me directly. 

 Jay Biedny 

mailto:waldo20@aol.com







































